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Summer Starts! 
 
 Memorial Day marks the end of spring and the unofficial beginning of Summer! We are about to 

enter into the warm and busy days of June. I hope this letter finds you healthy and excited about the 
wonderful days ahead. 

 
 Here at Church, we have just finished our Spring series on the first nine chapters of the book of 
Proverbs. I have enjoyed looking at the way this book begins. Before we leave Proverbs, I want to take a 

look at the way it ends. So, in June, I plan to preach two messages on Proverbs 30 and, in July, I plan to 
preach two messages on Proverbs 31. I also plan to continue my Sunday evening lessons on the book of 

Matthew. During the month of June, we will study Matthew 14. This means that we will be half way through 
our study of this gospel. 
 

June 15th marks the third anniversary of my ministry here as your pastor. We have been through 
some challenging times but we are looking forward to better days ahead. June 20 th is Father’s Day! Pastor 

Tim Weimer will lead us in a tribute to our Dads. Don’t miss it. 
  
June is also a vacation month for your pastors. Pastor Tim Weimer and his wife Denise will be on 

vacation during the first two weeks of June. We want to wish them God’s blessing and a wonderful time 
with family and friends. Miriam and I will be on vacation during for the last two weeks of June. For us, this 

means helping our daughter Stephanie move. She will be studying music at a University in Athens, Ohio. 
We also plan to have a visit with Susanna in Lincoln, Nebraska on our way back west. Please pray for 
healthy and safe travels. Pastor Tim Weimer will speak on Sunday mornings in my absence. Mike Dalton 

will teach the lesson on June 27th in the evening. 
 

 Finally, I want to warn you ahead of time about our plans for the July 4 th weekend. This year July 
4th is on Sunday. For one time only we are planning to have our worship service on Saturday evening July 

3rd, at 6:00pm. This service will be followed by a float decorating event in Gustine. There will be no services 
here on Sunday July 4th. We want to be involved in the Gustine July 4th parade and use this opportunity to 
invite our community to join us for V.B.S. 

 
 Miriam and I wish you a wonderful summer season.  

 
        Yours in His service. 
 

        Pastor Tim Rempel 
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Worship Practice 
here – 6:30pm 
Mission Mtg. 

6pm & Finance 
Mtg. – 7pm 

Women’s Bible 

Study here at 

10:30am 

 

 

 

Prayer & Bible 

Study here at 7pm 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Men’s Group here 
at 7pm 
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Adult P. H. here 
at 6pm 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Worship Practice 
here at 6:30pm 

 

 
 
 

See 06/02 

 

 
 
 

See 06/03 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Adult P. H. here 
at 6pm 

Flag Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CMC Meeting 
here at 7pm 

 
 
 
 
 

Worship Practice 
here at 6:30pm 

 
 
 
 

See 06/02 

 
 
 
 

See 06/03 
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NO Evening 

Programs 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

See 06/15 

 
 
 

 
See 06/02 

 

 

 

 
See 06/03 

  

27 28 29 30    

Every Sunday: 
 

   9:45am     Sunday school – Adults Only 

 11:00am     Sunday Morning Worship Service 
   6:00pm     Powerhouse Sunday Night (Unless otherwise noted in bulletin) 

          (Adults & Youth) kids are on break during summer vacation 



 

 
 

VBS Plng. Mtg. 
here at 5pm 

Powerhouse at 
Night – 6pm 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

See 06/15 

 

 
 
 

See 06/02 

   

 


